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Connexional Team Budget Workplan Outline 2008-09

Approach

The general process of the Team Focus implementation, and especially the timing of recruitment of the new Team Cluster Managers, have meant that it has only been possible to develop an outline budget and workplan for 2008-09.  The workplan appears in En Bloc business [MC/08/54]. This budget was developed from the work done on financial projections for Conference, and updated by the present Team Leaders and incoming Cluster Managers.

It offers an overview of the expected income and expenditure for the next connexional year.  At the request of the Strategy and Resources Committee, it represents a central forecast, not an intentionally cautious one. However because of the way it has been developed, it obviously lacks the precision that would be expected from the regular work planning and budgeting process, and is presented as an outline only.

Format

Expenditure

Recurring expenditure reflects the ongoing core costs of the reconfigured Team, and within this, a provision of £250k is made for innovative new work.  

Time bound expenditure reflects the costs of specific projects and grants, and is expenditure that can be adjusted each year according to the resources available.  

Each of these groupings is sub-divided to show the expenditure for each cluster in the reconfigured Team.  The cost of the Team Focus transition for 2008-09 is shown separately and matches the budget for transitional costs accepted by the 2007 Conference.   

The expenditure figures are projected for an additional two years, and for the time bound expenditure, the total commitment for the three-year period is shown. Additional work and costs will doubtless be approved for the latter two years in next year’s budget.  

Income

The income figures have been divided into two groups: regular income deriving from assessments, donations, investments, and regular charges; and other sources that are subject to more uncertainty and fluctuation.  The drawdown on reserves needed to balance the budget outline is also shown in this irregular income grouping; half of this relates to one-off transitional costs. 

Comparison

An analysis of how the proposed budget outline compares with the projected figures presented to Conference in 2007 is also included.

Major Assumptions

· No contingency has been included.

· Where there is a lack of updated information, the estimates have been based on the budget figures for 2006-07.

· Staff salaries are shown at the mid-range of the salary scale, and inflated at 4% over 2007-08.

· Presbyteral appointments are budgeted for only when such appointments are mandatory by virtue of the job, or seem highly likely.  Included in Presbyteral costs is an average figure of £3000 provision to cover travel to and from Methodist Church House.

Resolution

The Methodist Council approves the budget for 2008-09 as summarised in the Tables attached to this paper.   

